Bronte Precinct Minutes

 

Bronte Precinct Meeting Minutes
Monday 7 April 2008
Venue: Bronte Public School
 
Meeting opened at: 7.20pm
Councillors in attendance:  Ingrid Strewe, David Ridyard, 
Convenors: Jean O’Regan & Alma Jarvis 
Meeting Chair: Jean O’Regan    Minutes: Alma Jarvis
Apologies: Carlu Carter
 
Correspondence: 
· Report of Precinct Committee System Survey 

· Celebrate your local hero (Civic pride Coordinator) 
         Improving NSW Planning System (Paul Pearce MP)
· Cycling map for Waverley & Woollahra (Environmental Services) 

 
Confirmation of the Minutes of the previous meeting:
Proposer: Jan Raynor         Seconder: Jean Dyer           
 
RESPONSE TO MOTIONS FROM BRONTE PRECINCT MEETING 11/2/08
MOTION:
That Council consider their “cleanup policy” and consider reinstating set clean up days, or a hybrid system, to improve recycling of unwanted goods which is more environmentally friendly than tip disposal.
 
RESPONSE FROM PAUL MORSE, DIVISIONAL MANAGER, RESOURCE RECOVERY:
"Our new Clean-Up service is the result of extensive research conducted with nearby Local Councils and took into account residents feedback from a Clean-Up survey which was distributed to each household early last year. Our new 'Your Call' Clean-Up service is economically viable and will not effect our current budget for this service. By asking residents to ring up and book in a clean-up, we are able to liaise with the community and closely monitor how much waste we send to landfill. By corresponding our ‘Your Call’ Clean-Up collection day with our Garbage and Recycling collection day we reduce the travel time for our crew. The crew only travel around sections of the Local Government Area rather than the whole Local Government Area.
Under our old Scheduled Clean-Up service, residents were not given any options, and often found it necessary to find clean-up material to place out for collection. The new service gives our residents much more flexibility by allowing them to contact Council when they are ready to dispose of their clean-up material. Alternatives for the disposal of unwanted household items, such as second hand services and donation to charities, were provided in our ‘Your Call’ Clean-Up brochure in order to reduce the amount of waste destined for landfill. 
Scavenging of clean-up materials causes a lot of unwanted mess and litter, which ends up in our stormwater drains and detracts from the natural beauty of our area. Our new service prevents this from occurring, as scavengers do not know the location of Clean-Up collections. 
Our new service will also help to reduce the number of illegal dumpings within the area, as items are to be put out the night before they are to be collected rather than sitting out on the naturestrip for up to a week attracting added materials. It also allows our officers to identify what material is dumped rubbish and what material is a ‘Your Call’ Clean-Up collection. Our officers are then able to investigate the dumped rubbish."
 
Request
Building developments - impact on neighbours. Eg Harlowe Place & Hewlett St - residents concerned that property in Harlowe Place will be used for access to building site at 136, 138, 140 Hewlett St.  This would cause congestion in such a small area.
 
This has been logged on Service Desk, Request No. 52134
Up date: DA has been lodged and concerns will be addressed when the DA.is considered.
  

 
 
1)         Councillor Information
Waverley Council investments are in a good position.  
Budget is balanced
Q.Will the Beach Runner bus continue
A:It was a one-off trial, which Council fully paid for to inspire the STA that it would be a good idea. The idea was that they would be encouraged to take it over if it proved successful; we think it was successful so we need to pursue the STA to take it on permanently.
 
2)         Bronte Gully Pollution investigation:
Chloe Mason, Divisional Manager Environmental Services, attended our meeting and reported that in September 2007 Council responded to community reports of water pollution incidents within the Bronte Gully, by undertaking an investigation and education of all the commercial retailers located within the Bronte catchment. 
 
Businesses were inspected with Council staff identifying and inspecting stormwater drains for evidence of pollution. Staff also provided educational material to retailers and outlined stormwater pollution prevention measures. No commercial premises were found to have been likely to have caused stormwater pollution. 
 
Most recently, Council staff responded to another pollution by taking samples of the water within the Gully for testing, particularly for any painting/construction industry-runoff and/or waste products. The laboratory results were received 7 April 2008. No traces of paint or lead were identified, so toxic contaminants such as volatile organic compounds appear to have been ruled out. In the event of another incident, with similar visible properties, Environmental Services will again send a sample for testing to identify any food- related contents. 
Council is also working with basket cleaners to identify pollutants.
To help protect Bronte Gully from pollutants (and polluters), people should contact Council Senior Rangers 9130-8340 or After Hours 0414-884-393. 
 
3)         General Business:
· Garbage Bins are being permanently left outside premises and in back lanes. Council should see that they are taken in to yards after emptying. 

             Request No. 55386 lodged at Service desk 
· Could replacement Garbage collection calendars be available at Council chambers & Customer service desk 

      Request No: 55387 lodged at Service desk.
The system of putting requests into the box provided at the service desk is not satisfactory as a number is not issued thus any enquiries cannot be followed up.
· Call up rubbish collection: 

“Under our old Scheduled Clean-Up service, residents often found it necessary to find clean-up material to place out for collection.”
Attendees at our meeting disagreed strongly with this statement.
 
This meeting did not start until 7.20 PM due to not having a quorum present.  Once again flyers were not distributed to the majority of households in Bronte Precinct.
Meeting Closed Office bearers stood down
AGM election
Convenor:                    Alma Jarvis
Environment Rep:        Jan Raynor    
Secretary:                    vacant
DA Rep:                       vacant
Traffic Rep:                  vacant
General Business:
It was decided by the meeting that in the future Bronte meetings will be held every 3 months.
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